
              

 

All the News that Fits We Print 

  Before the Bell   

 

 

A beautiful, warm, sunny day in West County - there was never a luckier Friday the 13
th
. 

  At the Bell   

Henry Alker led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Karen Daniels led the singing of God Bless America.  
And Bob Cugini gave the following Thought for the Day: 

“The best thing to give your enemy is Forgiveness, to an 
opponent Tolerance, to a friend Your Heart, to your child 
A Good Example, to your father Deference, to your 
mother Conduct that will make her proud, to yourself 
Respect, to all men, Charity - Mohandas Gandhi.” 

Someone noted that the Mahatma left out what to give your wife.  
Someone else suggested a hardy – “Yes Dear”. 

 

  Visiting Rotarians and Guests   

At this point in the proceedings, Mike Long, dressed in full referee regalia, blew his 
whistle and threw a penalty flag at Mario Lopez and Bob Hirsch who had walked 
in late.  Mike explained it was a delay of meeting penalty and President Aleia 
assessed a $5 penalty. 

Why was Mike Long dressed in full referee regalia and blowing a whistle?  
Because the meeting was officially deemed a Sports Fan Day.  Many Rotarians 
showed fan support for their favorite teams including our very own and much loved 
San Francisco 49ers.  There was one Chicago Bear fan (If your team is under 
0.500, just leave the jersey home.) and no Raider fans immediately in evidence.  
One person appeared to support the defending champion Packers and President 
Aleia showed her support for the Boston Patriots, a team best known for being in 
the original American Football League. 
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Visiting Rotarians 
included Assistant 
DG, Linda Sinkay, 
and Debbie Klein 
from the Sunrise Club 
and Ron Sparrow, 
late of Sebastopol 
Club and presently a 
member of Santa 
Rosa West Club. 

Tom Farrell 
introduced his guests 
Mary Jo and Gabor 
Toth, longtime local 
residents and friends 
of John Blount's 
parents.  They knew 
John as a young 
whippersnapper but 
refused to give 
details.   

 

Troy McAdams introduced his wife Nicole. 

Prior to the announcements, Referee Long 
threw a few more 
penalty flags at late 
arrivers Dennis 
Judd, Paul Thielen 
and Mark McDonell, 
who were penalized 
$5 each.  A personal 

foul flag was thrown at Bob Rogers for 
using the Rotary web list to try to sell 
personal items (mystery dinner tickets - 
sounds like a ticky-tack foul to me) 
nevertheless, he was fined $15. 

  Announcements   

Mark Fink mentioned the recent passing of Rotarian Jim Wiseman 
at age 93. 

Bob Rogers held forth on the upcoming crab feed and said that he 
should have worn 
49er Michael 
Crabtree's jersey in 
its honor.  Andrea 
Lifto, co-worker of 
Dorothy Rodella at 
Exchange Bank, 
took over ticket 
selling duties for the 
day and announced 
several available 

tickets for the early seating and not so many 
for the late seating.  Andrea is recently 
married and shows real promise in the nagging department, but 
Dorothy will return soon for the real deal. 

 

  Future Programs   

January 20
th

 
Speaker: Sheriff Department Personnel 
Program: Sonoma Co. Sheriff’s Rescue 

Helicopter 
Host: Mike Ferguson 

January 27
th

 
Speaker: Sharon Smith 
Program: Court Appointed Special 

Advocates (CASA) 
Host: Kent Seegmiller 

February 3
rd

 
Speaker: Mary McEachron 
Program: The Buck Institute 
Host: Tom Boag 

February 10
th

 
Speaker: Chris Coursey, et al. 
Program: 2012 Amgen Bicycle Tour of 

California 
Host: Richard Power 

February 17
th

 
Speaker: Carol Rathman 
Program: Forget Me Not Farm 

February 24
th

 through April 13
th

 
Speaker, Program, Host: TBD 

April 20
th

 
Speaker: Efren Carrillo 
Program: Overcoming Obstacles Award 
Host: Tom Boag 

  Future Events   

HAPPY HOUR AT GTO’s Seafood House 
(3

rd
 Friday of the Month), 234 South Main, Seb. 

NEXT HAPPY HOUR AT GTO’s – JANUARY 20, 2012 

Crab Feed is February 11th, 2012 

Sebastopol Holy Ghost Hall  

Sebastopol Sunrise Rotary Event (Attach.) 
Mardi Gras Casino Night – February 18

th
, 2012 

  Miscellany   

NEXT Board Meeting (3
rd

 Wednesdays) 
Location: Mike Long Office, 7724 Healdsburg Ave, Seb. 
Date/Time: Wednesday February 15th, 5:30 p.m. 

   Web Site for Make-Up Locations 
www.rotary5130.org/meeting_locations.shtml 

MAKEUP NOTIFICATIONS – Send to JOHN 
BLASCO at jcblasco@comcast.net 

On-line Make-Ups:  www.RotaryEClubOne.org 

Interact Make-Ups 
Analy High: 12:35 Wed. In the Choir Room 
Brook Haven: 12:40, 1

st
 & 3

rd
 Thurs., Rm. 4 

 (Check-in @ Front Office first) 
Hillcrest: 12:20, Every 3

rd
 Tues., Rm. 6 

CALL AHEAD TO CONFIRM MEETINGS 

Appleknocker Archive 
www.sebastopolrotary.org  then  Click on Bulletin 

Sebastopol Rotary Carpool Website 
http://budurl.com/f8mk 

mailto:jcblasco@comcast.net
http://www.sebastopolrotary.org/
http://budurl.com/f8mk


 

Troy McAdams asked for items for the raffle.  He is hoping to get some bottles of wine 
donated from the membership.  He promises that he won't be breathing down anyone’s neck 
though.  (At this point, Greg Jacobs got up and took a bow.)  Troy is also looking for raffle 
ticket sellers to work the crowd.  

 

Jack Blasco is still looking for a few good volunteers.  He took a 
new approach, more inveigling than ranting but the message 
stayed the same, Sign up Now.  He feels that the available 
position of wine steward is tailor-made for some of the 
Sebastopol Rotarians. 

 

President Aleia announced that Rev. Gene Nelson has been 
selected as Sebastopol's Citizen of the Year.  Congratulations 
to Rev. Nelson.  He was not fined for receiving such a high 
honor - however, he was fined for his over-the-top Green Bay 
Packer get-up.  He was found guilty of over-cheesing it and fined $20.  He was not seen at 
any time to "Tebow" -perhaps he is saving that for next Sunday. 

 

 

Richard Power announced that he is 
looking for corporate sponsors to 
sponsor various Rotary events and 
Projects. 

 

Mike Ferguson announced that next 
week’s meeting will feature a fly-in by 

the Sonoma County Sheriff’s Helicopter.  Please don't park 
in the North Lot this Friday. 

 

 

Patty Blount gave a short presentation on the Sebastopol Rotary Education Foundation 
(SREF).  Dave Madsen, Mike Long, and Jerry Warren assisted.  The SREF started in the 
1980s as a way to fund scholarships outside of the yearly operational budget.  Beginning 
with a donation by Dr Chester Marsh and an initial $5,000 nest egg, the SREF has grown 
over the years to an endowment fund that supports West County educational endeavors.  
The fund grew to $60,000 in the 1990s and thanks to a $275,000 bequest by the Hallberg 
family in the 2000s, the fund continued to grow.  It is presently at $748,000 thanks to many 
donors, including some non-Rotarians who want the comfort of knowing that their personal 
bequest will be used for local education.  The SREF no longer funds scholarships but funds 

a whole array of education related projects.  These include Teacher of the Year, various community grants, the dictionary 
program, read to me program and others.  Complete details on the SREF are available at Sebastopol Rotary Education 
Foundation foundation-for-education.org.  (Click on http://www.foundation-for-education.org. 

  Recognitions and Fines   

Numerous fines and penalties had been assessed already but they kept on coming. 

Troy McAdams was fined $5 for his recent birthday.  He went to Reno and hopefully had 
enough money left to cover the fine. 

Mark Stevens categorically denied that he recently celebrated an anniversary.  
Nevertheless he was fined $25 for his part in the recent high dollar sale of a Dry Creek 
Valley winery. 

  

http://www.foundation-for-education.org/


 

An old and outdated photo of Greg Gill was seen on a fishing 
outfitters website, which earned him a $10 fine.  For also catching 
a big fish but not making the internet, Dave Madsen was fined 
$25. 

 

 

Mario Ramos was fined $35 for taking some free time off in 
Mexico while working on a humanitarian project. 

 

 

 

  The Raffle   
Denny Gaya was the lucky spinner but struck no gold.  Next time the 
odds will be 50-50. 

 

 

 

  PROGRAM   

Dave Madsen, though tempted to expound at length on his fishing success due to the 
$25 fine levied on him, resisted, and introduced the Program speaker, Sebastopol 
Rotarian John Blount. 

John has been in Sebastopol 
Rotary since 1977 and was 
president 1982-83.  He became 
the youngest District Governor in 
District 5130 history.  He recently 
finished a two year stint as Rotary 
International Director for the 
Western U.S. and Canada.  And 
he is presently serving as the Chair 
of the Executive Committee on 
Communication. 

The committee is taking a deep look at areas such as the Rotarian 
magazine, the website and the issue of branding in Rotary.  There are 
34,000 Rotary clubs and the committee sees many opportunities to tie 
the clubs together through communication resources.  Clubs can use 
an improved public posture.  The prevailing paradigm among early 
Rotary clubs was to keep the communication on the down low.  Clubs 
felt they didn't want to "brag" about their accomplishments. 

The Communications committee is looking to improve Rotary's public posture by telling the world what we do.  They want 
to tell a clear and compelling story of the accomplishments of Rotary.  John pointed out that many people still think that 
Rotary is a men-only organization.  Think of how that false belief has a negative effect on recruiting new members.  There 
are no clear dollar amount statistics on how much money Rotary puts back into individual communities through its various 
programs.  Rotary is probably one of the biggest worldwide contributors to the public good, but without the statistics, the 
story remains untold. 

The "brand" of Rotary is under scrutiny and study.  The brand needs to be more clearly understood through better 
messaging and updated language.  The End Polio Now campaign will play a huge role in the new branding project coming 
from the communications committee.  The committee seeks to craft a complete and succinct story about what Rotary is 
and does.  It will improve inter club communication and assist Rotary to get full credit for the work that it does. 



  The Closing Bell   

President Aleia thanked speaker John Blount for his presentation and (should have? –Ed.) awarded him with, what 
else, a donation to Polio Plus in his honor.  She then rang the bell and closed the meeting. 

  After The Bell   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The ABC’s of Rotary 
(Taken from “The ABCs of Rotary”, a Rotary International publication originally prepared by  

Dr. Cliff Dochterman who was RI President in 1992-93) 

#01:  Definition of Rotary 

How do you describe the organization called “Rotary”?  There are so many characteristics of a Rotary club as well as 

the activities of a million Rotarians.  There are the features of service, internationality, fellowship, classifications of 

each vocation, development of goodwill and world understanding, the emphasis of high ethical standards, concern for 

other people and many more. 

In 1976 the Rotary International Board of Directors was interested in creating a concise definition of the fundamental 

aspects of Rotary.  They turned to the three men who were then serving on Rotary’s Public Relations Committee and 

requested that a one-sentence definition of Rotary be prepared.  After numerous drafts, the committee presented this 

definition, which has been used ever since in various Rotary publications: 

“Rotary is an organization of business and professional persons united worldwide who provide humanitarian 

service, encourage high ethical standards in all vocations and help build goodwill and peace in the world.” 

Those 31 words are worth remembering when someone asks, “What is a Rotary club?” 
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SEBASTOPOL  
SUNRISE ROTARY  

EVENT 

MARDI GRAS! 

CASINO NIGHT 
 

 

 

 

 

At:  

Sebastopol Veteran’s Hall 

 

 

CLICK THE LINK HERE FOR 
MORE INFORMATION AND 
ONLINE PURHASE 

 

CLICK HERE - 
http://mardigrascasinonight.com 
- CLICK HERE 

 
 

 

  

SATURDAY,  

FEBRUARY 18 

From 7 to 11 PM 

http://mardigrascasinonight.com/
http://mardigrascasinonight.com/
http://mardigrascasinonight.com/
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